Village of Elbow Maintenance Report
March 2024
· Snow clearing continued after last big snow fall. There was a big focus on clearing snow in preparation for Spring melt.
· There was a temporary warm up that melted most of the snow. The drainage for much of the Village was good. The biggest problem areas were Putters Lane and Aaro Ave, were most of the culverts froze up again and again. East of the tracks there were a handful of frozen culverts that were unplugged. 
· The work for the Water Security agency is completed on the water distribution plant. We replaced 4 inch. gate valve, installed a double check valve and replaced oil mats and put an oil barricade around back up motor.
· Water meter reads for the whole village complete. A couple water meter readers malfunctioned, and one water meter clogged up. All deficiencies have been repaired.
· The snow blower had the inside drum repaired after chuck of metal came off.
· The grader snow gate had to be tweaked and will be ready to go next winter.
· I spoke with Jay Nourish about leaking directional control on grader and will take it to him for repairs when I return.
· Cameras have been installed in the HGCC weight room.
· I have set out bait traps around the village and have been shooting gophers.
· HGCC front door is latching improperly, I adjusted latch speed and will monitor.
· HGCC weight room, west door, handle was sticking and not closing properly. I cleaned out handle, lubed and will monitor.
· We purchased a work truck for the Village. 
· The old Silverado truck needs to have new tie rods and ball joints installed. 
